PLANS COMMITTEE

Minutes of the meeting of the HIGHWAYS AND TRANSPORTATION SUB COMMITTEE of Bridport Town Council held at Mountfield, Bridport on Tuesday, 28 October 2008 at 2.30 pm.

PRESENT:
Cllr 
Ms S.J. Williams (Chairman)



Cllrs:
C.M. Ray

C.D. Wild (ex officio)
Also in attendance: Cllrs: Ms F.K. McKenzie, Mrs M.J. Ray and K.G. Wallace.




Mike Farrar-Hockley of WATAG and Mike Harvey from the 



Chamber of Trade and Commerce.       

12.
APOLOGIES
           Apologies for absence were received from Cllrs G.J. Ackerman, P.J. Lathey and 
M.P. Parsons.
13.
MINUTES
The minutes of the meeting held on 26 June 2008, which had been previously circulated, were confirmed as a true and correct record and signed by the Chairman.

14.
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

There were no declarations of interest.
15.
BRIDPORT PARK AND RIDE
Councillors considered a report of the Town Surveyor, ENCL: 1971. Members welcomed the report and the figures on usage and the financial outturn. In discussion, it was asked if the end dates for the service could be looked at, in view of the reduced passengers on the final weekend, which would have been after the end of the school holidays. 
RESOLVED: that
(a)
the financial outturn position and usage figures for the Park and Ride service 2008 be noted, and

(b)
the Town Surveyor discuss with the County Council and other agencies, the feasibility of wider community bus coverage. 

16.
BRIDPORT TOWN CENTRE TRAFFIC PROPOSALS 


Consideration was given to a report of the Town Surveyor, ENCL: 1962.

It was noted that as part of the consultation process, other issues were being raised, including the possible closure of South Street. It was reported that these matters will be reported at the end of the consultation period. At that time, the Sub Committee would be asked to consider whether it wished further work to be undertaken on what would be more involved and detailed schemes. The proposals that were currently being considered were those that it was felt could be introduced relatively easily, with the support of the County Council, whereas other more major proposals would need more time.

RECOMMEND: that the following proposals be approved for public consultation, the outcome to be reported back to this Sub Committee, before being recommended to Dorset County Council to take forward as measures to improve traffic problems in Bridport:-

a.
A loading area be created outside the United Reformed Church on the South side of East Street for deliveries to Rawles Butchers and other surrounding retailers, as well as for church weddings.

b.
The removal of the Zebra Crossing on East Street outside W H Smith, leaving the existing pinch points and Refuge Island in the road.

c.
The installation of a loading bay on East Street, immediately after the former crossing, on the south side outside W H Smith and the Number 10 Wine Bar, for deliveries to retailers.

d.
The remainder of the slip road on East Street, from the Loading Bay to the traffic lights at the Town Hall, to be marked as Non Loading to prevent lorries and disabled parking and to keep the slip road for South Street clear.

e.
Downes Street to be made left turn only, to prevent vehicles pulling out across East Street and blocking the flow of traffic.

f.
The central area within the Town Hall traffic lights to be clearly marked lanes and hatched as no entry areas, to prevent vehicles entering and blocking the flow of traffic.

g.
The installation of a loading bay where the disabled parking bay is at present, for deliveries to retailers at the top of South Street and around the Bucky Doo Square area, including the Arts Centre, Market and Farmers Market.

h.
The installation of a disabled parking area in South Street, on the west side, outside Humberts, to replace the spaces lost by creating the loading bay (item g).

i.
The sequencing of the Town Hall traffic lights to be assessed when all the above changes are in place.

j.
The zebra crossing outside the Post Office in West Street to be changed to a controlled crossing, if traffic is still backing up to the Town Hall and to be sequenced in line with the Town Hall lights, to enable the traffic to continue to flow through the Town Centre. 

17.
BRIDPORT FOOTBALL CLUB CAR PARK

Councillors welcomed the report of the Town Surveyor, ENCL: 1964.

RECOMMEND: that the Town Surveyor be authorised to work with West Dorset
 District Council and Dorset County Council to draw up plans for the Football Club Car Park as detailed in the report, seek the views of interested local stakeholders and subject to no objection, formally request the District Council to make provision within its car parks programme for this scheme.

18.
PROPOSAL FOR A LAND TRAIN FOR BRIDPORT

The Town Clerk reported that the operator of the Land Train was still waiting to hear from County Highways and until Highways had given its view on the feasibility of the route the Town Council was not in a position to formally respond to the proposal.
The position was noted.

19.
HIGHWAY MATTERS


The Town Surveyor updated members for information on the following highway 
matters: -  

(a)
St Swithins Road 
It was noted that the County Council had been asked if the resurfacing of the road could happen after the completion of the Flaxhayes housing development. It was felt that St Swithins Avenue also needed to be looked at. The Town Surveyor was asked if he could be obtain guarantees on when this work would take place.
(b)


Victoria Grove
The 20 mph limit had been approved but the Vehicle Activated sign had not. The possibility of a SID could be looked at. 
(c)


West Allington Traffic Calming
The lighting which was intended to be installed as part of this scheme was being looked at with County, as this needed to be addressed in view of the darker evenings.  
(d) 
A35 Roundabouts
The Town Surveyor was to meet with Connect, who had indicated that they would be prepared to allow the roundabouts to be planted up.

(e)
Parking for Traders on Market Days
. 
Approval had been given for the Social Services building to be used for parking by traders on Saturdays. The necessary legal permissions were being drawn up to enable the car park to be used. The permits would then be issued by the Markets Superintendent.

(f)
Foundry Lane lighting
When the Fry's development was complete the lighting would be put back.

(g)
WDDC/DCC/BTC partnership working
Signs were to be introduced at all car parks signposting the main exit routes out of the town. Members welcomed the support of the District and County Councils.

(h)
Wykes Court Steps


A new light and bin had been installed.
.

(i)
Cycle Stands
.
The new cycle stands had been introduced at Wykes Court Car Park and would soon be installed outside the Town Hall.

(j)
Tourism Signage
The Green Ring signage was being looked at.
.

(k)
Pavement Conditions
The Town Surveyor said that pavements were inspected by the County Council twelve times a year. He would be taking County officers round the parts of the town where this was an issue.

(l)
Service 73 – Maiden Newton to Bridport
The Town Council's response on this had been agreed at the last Plans Committee, in view of the consultation timescale 

(m)
Service 31 – Dorchester Hospital
The Sub Committee supported the efforts being made by WATAG to find a solution to the problem of bus dropping off and picking up at the hospital.

.

(n)
Land Train

This had been reported in the previous agenda item.

(o)
WATAG

It was noted that WATAG minutes were being received and were available for members' information. 

(p)
Older Peoples’ Forum

It was noted that the Forum's minutes were being received and were available for members. 


(q)
St Andrews Road
The proposed 30 mph speed limit in the road had been supported. It was also commented that the speed humps outside the school might need to be looked at in view of their height.

(r)
Highway Seat - East Street

A letter had been received from the church next to Chez Cuddys saying that they did not want the seat moved. It was felt that the best solution now was for both parties to discuss this matter, to seek a way forward.



(s)
Fisherman’s Arms crossing

The request for a crossing had not been approved by the County Council.




(t)
East Street parking
Councillor Karl Wallace had asked if something could be done about the cars parked on the pavement next to the roundabout. This was making it difficult for residents to see when pulling out. 

It was agreed that all the residents in that area should be asked if they would support measures being taken to stop people parking on the pavement at this location.
RESOLVED: that the matters above be noted and the actions listed be approved.

20.
CAR PARK CHARGES 2009/2010 


The Town Clerk reported that the District Council was considering its charges for next year and had invited comments from the Town Council.
RECOMMEND: that the Town Clerk in consultation with the Chairman of the Sub Committee respond to the invitation from the District Council to consider future changes to Car Park Charges in the town. 

21.
COMMUNICATIONS

The Town Surveyor and Town Clerk reported:

(a)
A35 Sea Road South Maple Gardens - the experimental right turn ban into and out of Maple Gardens was now to be made permanent
(b)
The District Council had asked for views on power boat racing in Lyme Bay. Members supported the District Council in its wish to see that all appropriate health and safety issues were being addressed, if such racing was to take place.
(c)

The Town Council had been asked to raise the issue of the status of "hail and ride" bus stopping points in relation to West Bay. It was understood that the policy was that buses would now only stop at designated bus stops. This matter was to be discussed with the bus operator.
22.
DOCUMENTS LAID ON THE TABLE                         



Councillors considered a report of the Town Clerk, ENCL: 1973.


RESOLVED: that the report be noted.

The meeting closed at 3.19 p.m.

The next meeting of the Highways and Transportation Sub Committee will be held on 27 January 2009
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